## Minutes of Selectmens Meeting November 20, 1996

Selectmen Present: Peter Moore, Carol Smith and Michael

Oldershaw.

Also present were: Philip Dwight and Brian Brown.

The meeting convened at 6 P.M. and Brian Brown presented a request to the Selectmen that the salary of the officer who had left be used to increase that of the other officers until the fourth officer is hired. He indicated that the request is due to the fact that the increased work load will reduce the ability of the officers to earn outside income during that period.

A motion was made and seconded to increase the two officers salaries \$150.00 a week. After some discussion the Board, upon proper motion, went into executive session.

Upon reconvening, the motion was duly amended to increase the dollar amount to \$250.00 a week effective with the pay period beginning November 24th. The motion passed unanimously.

Mike Oldershaw asked Phil to have Bob Varnum calibrate the  ${\sf Salt/Sander}$  spreaders.

The meeting adjourned at 6:50 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by Philip T. Dwight